Monday September 13, 2021 PAC Meeting Minutes 
1. Meeting called to order 7:01.
2. Amendments to the agenda 

· Sara made motion to adopt

· Kara second motion 

· Agenda adopted

3. Adoption of June 7, 2021 minutes

· Sara made motion to adopt

· Megan second motion 

· Minutes adopted

4. Chair Report

· Chair report- Welcome to our 1st PAC meeting of the 2021-2022 school year! Welcome back to our returning PAC Members! We have 2 new parents joining us today. Thank you to all the parents who donate their time to PAC and having this opportunity to enrich our children’s experience while attending Shamrock.
· Welcome to our new Principal Shelly Hopper - We are glad to have you back at Shamrock!  We are looking forward to working with you!
· Member recruitment - we are always looking for parents to join PAC and to fill positions. We would love any families to join a meeting, service in a role or just participate. It’s a great way to get insight and bring fresh ideas to our school environment. We plan on reaching out the school body via Rock Report and social media channels that we have.  If you know anyone who wants to come, please let Sia know!
· Fundraising - Shamrocks PAC exists to support our children's experience at school through playground enhancements, and other supportive initiatives in school. 
· PAC Budget - Our PAC funds are 100% fundraised through various fundraising initiatives that we do throughout the year.  Our playground does need a refresh compared to other area schools and we really need to put a focus on revitalization. With COVID constraints fundraising was somewhat dampened so we hope to revitalize this area this year. Chantel’s playground update to follow. We have some existing fundraising initiatives that we had last year that we can reignite.
· How we fundraise Munch-a-lunch program - Typically we hav fun lunches for our children.  Due to COVID it is unclear when these will commence. Once COVID protocols are lifted, some possible fun lunch ideas are hot dog day, pizza day, ice cream or freezie, chips or Booster Juice.  Other fundraising that is not in school lunch related - is initiated by our parents.  Each initiative helps build our funding to aid our playground enhancements and spending in school. i.e. plants, Colbri, etc.
·  October 6th is grade 6 immunization day.  PAC typically provides healthy snacks to children getting immunized.  Snacks are packaged/self-contained i.e. granola bars or bananas.  PAC will find out how many children will be attending so we can set a budget for spending.  There is also the possibility of COVID immunization clinics being offered at schools.  Schools are still waiting for details.  
· Paint update - PAC had been working for the school to be repainted.  Shelly will speak to this in principal report.
· Gym update - indoor gym access has been discussed at previous meetings - Shelly will speak to this in principal report.
5. Call for open positions 
· Treasurer – (This position entails overseeing the finances and spending as well as giving monthly reports at PAC meetings) - tabled until next meeting
· Vice Chair – tabled until next meeting. Fundraiser co-ordinators are always welcome!  Please bring your fundraising ideas to PAC meetings!
6. Treasurer’s Report
· Treasurer report - in Danette’s vacancy - Sia will report on the current status for the time being. We are awaiting bank statements from RBC over the summer.  There is likely mail at the school office.  Sia to connect with Shelly.
· We have not spent any funds since last report therefore there is no change
· We do have appointed changes to signing authorities to the bank and to complete that request. The changes will not be completed until October. 
7. Principal’s Report

We are so excited to welcome students and staff back to in-person learning.   Staff have been hard at work for the last two weeks preparing classrooms, reviewing safety protocols and procedures as well as curriculum planning.  We currently have 580 students registered, with 188 new students joining our Shamrock community.  Our classroom configurations remain unchanged from projections in June with the following configurations representing 25 classrooms:

· K-AM

· 3 – Grade ½’s 

· 4 – Grade ¾’s 

· 1 – Grade 4/5

· 9 – Grade 5/6’s

· 6 – Grade 7/8’s

· 2 – SLP classrooms

As we navigate the return to school, we are pleased to provide some important updates to support student programming and enhance overall student experience at Shamrock

· Two new practical arts spaces:  All Grade 7/8 classes will now be able to attend practical arts within our own building.  We will also welcome students from ILCS into our building to attend practical arts 4x per cycle.  Levi Sobering and Joanne Dumas have joined our teaching team to support practical arts programming

· Phys-Ed Programming: Both gyms are now available to support Phys-Ed programming for students.  Classes may be taught using a combination of indoor and outdoor programming at the discretion of the teachers as staff strive to take advantage of outdoor learning opportunities in the warmer weather.  Phys-Ed teachers are Nic Cutrone, Bernice Kozody-Scott & Pierre Bedard

· Music Programming: Students will attend music classes in designated music classrooms within the building.  Grades K-6 will participate in general music programming and Grade 7/8 students will participate in Guitar programming with a goal of returning to an option of band in future years as restrictions lift. Music teachers are Karen Tole-Henderson, Shane Barron & RJ Pedersen-Van Norman

· French Instruction:  French instruction will continue for all students in Grades 4-8.  Instruction will be provided by classroom teachers with regular collaboration and curriculum planning amongst grade level teams

· Parent Communication 

· Opportunities for communication with families including:

· Weekly ‘Rock Report

· Twitter

· Regular updates/announcements using the parent portal

· Email

· Online calendar

· We are currently welcoming applications for additional lunch supervisors within the building.  Interested families may apply online

· We are continuing to move forward with the school refresh.  Test swatches were completed in June.  Updated mock-ups have been provided by the designer and consultation is in final stages with staff and families.  Plans to complete painting in late fall or early spring are in place

· With the large change in staff and students at Shamrock, we would like to ensure that our school represents our entire student/staff population in every way.  This is an excellent opportunity to refresh our existing school logo(s).  We are exploring the possibility of redesigning our school logo with input from students, staff and community.  We hope to finalize this process by the end of October, to provide options for clothing orders unveiling the new logo in time for the holidays

· Fall extra-curricular activities, including sparts, are starting back up in LRSD.  To ensure a successful return to in-school learning and mitigate the risk of the fourth wave of the pandemic, the Safe Work & Learning Environment: Mandatory COVID-19 Vaccinations of Students Participating in Extra-Curricular Activities policy reviewed first reading by the LRSD Board of Trustees on Sept. 7.  The division is looking for feedback from students, staff and families regarding this policy.  

Upcoming Dates:

· September 30, 2021 National Day of Truth and Reconciliation 

· October 6, 2021 – Immunization Day

· Picture Day – October 21
8. Committee Reports/Updates
i. Fundraising Report 

· Kara – signed Shamrock up for Colbri.  This will be a fall fundraiser.  The books will be at the school soon.  
· Old Dutch reached out to Sia to see if we are interested in doing a fundraiser this year.  We have done this in the past for the 2018 Grade 8 Farewell.  Is there interest in doing this?  We will need to decide soon.  The pick-up process may pose a problem as in the past the chips were delivered to the school and families picked them up. The deadline for orders is September 30th.  Many people offered to help.  The PAC unanimously voted to go forward with this fundraiser.
ii. Playground Report

· The tire swings have now been painted!  We wanted blue, but ended up with brown.  It matches the hut so it works esthetically.  PAC paid for half and the city paid for the other half via grants.  
· Chantel asked about the weeds growing in the garden boxes outside the school and in the outdoor classroom.  Can we have a group of parents take care of this? Yes!  As long as it works within the COVID protocol.  Shelly to look into the protocol and get back to PAC.  Chantel to inquire with 311 to see if they can remove weeds from the outdoor classroom.  
9. Other Business/Questions 

· Sara asked Kara if we can have the babysitting course again?  Kara said she can do it if we are allowed to hold it in the school.  Last time it was help on an in-service day in February.  Currently LRSD is not allowed to issue permits outside of regular school hours.  We can explore other options and wait to see what the protocol is in February. 
10. Adjournment 7:54
Attendance
Shelly Hopper
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